From: .|

Sent: 23 July 2017 23:09

To: Glasgow, David

Cc: Planning

Subject: Application 2016/6319/P

Application 2016/6319/P

1 submit my objections to the above Planning Application.

1 am a resident of Camden and live at Flat 1, 20 Daletham Gardens, NW3 5DA

! object to the Hall School’s Application on the following grounds

1. Architectural design - giving an external appearance unsuited to the conservation area, and
leading to anoverdevelopment of the site.

The extra space 1s likely to result in increased use of the facilities adding further not only to to
already difficult traffic congestion, but also to out of school hours noise and school activities in
the evenings and weekends.

2. Proposed extra double basement.
An independent chartered civil and structural enginneer has assessed the risk to nos.24 to 27 Crossfield
Road as Category 2 and to Eton Court Garages as Category 3. This is unacceptable.

3. Parking and traffic
For Camden residents finding parking is already difficult in this area, and these further developments at the
school can only make things worse for local ratepayers living in this area and/or visiting it.

T have lived in this area for over 40 years. 1 walk through this area regularly during the week and at
weekends. I also need to drive through this area, and frequently, for various reasons need to park here.

The proposals for dealing with all the traffic ignore the impact of CS11 and HS2. I am greatly concerned
this aspect of the planning application will result in further congestion and gridlock in Eton Avenue and
over a considerable part of this Belsize Park area.
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Jenny Fasal



